

November 18, 2005

Mr. Michael Utley Struckbylightning.org 32 Jacqueline Circle West Yarmouth, MA 02673

Dear Mr. Utley:

I wanted to thank you for presenting your story and lightning safety information at our 2005 YMCA Regional Safety & Risk Management Conferences this year. The information that you presented was very informative and eye opening. You are correct that we are living under these myths about lightning, and these myths can get us killed.

We received an extremely positive response regarding your presentation in our participant evaluations and many noted that it was the best part of the whole conference. I look forward to working with you in the future to include more comprehensive information regarding lightning safety in our programs and procedures.

If anyone would like to speak with me about your presentation, please feel free to have them contact me at any time. Thank you again for your great work.

Sincerely,

David Golnick, CPCU, ARM

Director of Risk Management Services

YMCA Services Corporation

800-646-1528 X 6524

dgolnick@yservicescorp.com